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Our Pastoral Team 

 Fr. Steve Rosera, Parish Administrator; 

 Fr. Robert Bustamante, Parochial Vicar;  

 Deacon Don Roseborough, Baptisms, Bereavement, 
Funerals, and Homebound Ministry; 

 Deacon George Sandoval, Ph.D., Retired; 

 Mrs. Rebecca Maestas-Sanchez, Principal of St. 
Mary’s School;  

 Sr. Teresa Aparicio, OLVM, and Debbie Garcia,      
Co-Coordinators of Faith Formation;  

 Ms. Michelle Rusk, Social Media Director; and 

 Ms. Dianne Dragoo, Jesuit Volunteers Liaison. 

The Parish Office is open:  
Monday—Friday: 9am to 4pm. 

619 Copper Street NW, Albuquerque, NM  87102 

Parish Office: (505) 247-4271 ~ Website: ICCABQ.org 
Morning Receptionist: Ken Cantwell 

Afternoon Receptionist: Karime Ramirez 

Mass Schedule:  
 Monday, Wednesday, & Friday—12:10pm 

 Tuesday, Thursday, & Saturday —7am 

 First Friday of each month—7am and 12:10pm 

 Sunday Liturgies: 

❖ Saturday—4pm;   

❖ Sunday—8am, 10am, and 12:30pm (Spanish). 

Confessions: 
❖ Fridays and Saturdays from 11am to 12noon; and 

❖ By appointment.  Call (505) 247-4271 to make an 
appointment. 

Second Collections      

 June 3 & 4: St. Mary’s School 
 June 10 & 11: St. Vincent de Paul 

Online Giving                    
is available at 
ICCABQ.org 

 

May They Rest in Peace ~ Let us keep 
our recently deceased brothers and 
sisters in our prayers. 

  Mercy Segura.  Rosary Vigil, on 
Friday, June 16, 7pm, at Immaculate 
Conception.  Funeral Mass on Saturday, June 17, 1pm, 
at Immaculate Conception. 

Our Parish Mission Statement: 

United by the love of Christ,  
Immaculate Conception Parish Community,                            

a Jesuit-founded parish rooted in Ignatian Spirituality,                                                                        
commits itself to: 

live the Gospel values; 
celebrate the liturgy with joy; 
welcome without prejudice; 

seek God in everyone; 
serve our community  

with special care for the poor and marginalized;             
and be a place of prayer and spiritual strength                  

for everyone. 

Sometimes later in the day after hearing the Sunday 
sermon, you'd like to ponder on one of the 
points.  But you can't remember it.  Darn!   

Wait.  You can go to the www.ICCABQ.org site (Parish 
Life, Sermons) and get a copy of Fr. Steve's homily or 
contact Fr. Rob (rbustamante@iccabq.org) to get his.   

Our Third Spring Parish Fiesta and Raffle 
Saturday, June 10, 10am till 4pm Mass   

Come join us for sunshine, food, music, dancing, games, 
cakewalk, bingo, auctions and fun!  

Parish Raffle!  $2 per ticket. 

 First Prize: $1000.00 
 Second Prize: $500.00 
 Third Prize: $250.00 
 Fourth Prize: $150.00 
 Fifth Prize: $100.00 

Fiesta Mass, Saturday, June 10, 
4pm, with music by Mariachis 
Tenampa 

Volunteers are still needed for the 
Parish Fiesta to be a success.   Setup for the Fiesta will 
take place on Friday, June 9, throughout the day.  Please 
call the parish office at 505-247-4271 if you are able to 
assist with setting up and/or dismantling the 
equipment for the Fiesta.   Thank you! 

Baptism Preparation Class for June:  Since Saturday, 
June 10, is the day of our parish Fiesta, the Baptism 
Class will move to Saturday, the 17th.  Parents and god-
parents attending this class will be able to baptize their 
child the following day, June 18, which is our regularly 
scheduled day for baptisms.  Please register for the 
class by contacting the Parish Office at 505-247-4271. 

https://www.ICCABQ.org
https://www.ICCABQ.org
http://www.ICCABQ.org
mailto:rbustamante@iccabq.org
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Next Sunday’s Readings 

This Sunday’s Readings  

First Reading: Deuteronomy 8: 2-3, 14b-16a 
Moses tells the people to remember how God delivered 
them from slavery in Egypt. 

Responsorial Psalm: Psalm 147: 12-15, 19-20 
Praise God, Jerusalem! 

Second Reading: 1 Corinthians 10: 16-17 
Though many, we are one body when we partake of the 
Body and Blood of Christ. 

Gospel Reading: John 6: 51-58 
Jesus says, “I am the living bread.” 

Background on the Gospel Reading: This Sunday we 
celebrate a second solemnity during this period of 
Ordinary Time in the liturgical calendar.  Today is the 
Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ. 
This day was once called Corpus Christi, which is Latin 
for “Body of Christ.”  In the revised Lectionary the name 
for this day is expanded to reflect more completely our 
Eucharistic theology. 

Today’s Gospel is taken from the Gospel according to 
John.  The reading is part of a discourse between Jesus 
and a crowd of Jews.  The discourse comes shortly after 
the miracle of Jesus’ multiplication of the loaves and 
fishes.  In John’s Gospel, miracles such as this are 
identified as “signs” through which people come to 
believe that Jesus is the Son of God.  These signs are 
followed by dialogue, or discourse that interprets and 
explains the miracle.  In John’s Gospel, Jesus’ 
multiplication of the loaves is said to have occurred 
near Passover, thus linking it to the Exodus story and 
God’s saving action toward the Israelites. 

Having seen Jesus multiply the loaves and fishes, the 
crowd pursues him, perhaps seeking more food but also 
looking for another sign.  Jesus tells the crowd that he is 
the bread of life.  He explains that just as God gave the 
Israelites manna to sustain them in the desert, so now 
God has sent new manna that will give eternal life.  It is 
in this context that Jesus repeats those words in today’s 
Gospel and tells them again that he is the living bread 
that came down from heaven. 

~~ Continued on Page 4, bottom of left column.   

The Solemnity of the 
Most Holy Body & Blood 

of Christ,  
Sunday, June 11, 2023 

Mass Intentions 

Saturday, June 3, The Vigil of The Solemnity of the Most 
Holy Trinity 

4 pm    For Our Parish 

Sunday, June 4, The Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity 

8 am    +  Marie S. & Louis G. Romero 

10 am 
   Prayers to St. Anthony 
   +  Sonny Martinez 
   +  Carmen Perea & Carlos Romero 

12:30 pm 
   Spanish 

   Para la Gente de Nuestra Parroquia 

Monday, June 5, Memorial of Saint Boniface, Bishop and 
Martyr 

12:10 pm 
   Lucille Arias ~ Recovery of Surgery 
   +  Bernard Duran ~ Anniversary 
   +  Alicia Lujan ~ Birthday 

Tues., June 6, Tuesday of the 9th Week in Ordinary Time 

7 am 
   For the Safe Return of Leonard Gomez & 
         Daniel Jones from their Trip 

Wednesday, June 7, Tuesday of the Ninth Week in           
Ordinary Time 

12:10 pm 
   For the Intention of Matthew Garcia 
   The Souls in Purgatory 

Thursday, June 8, Thursday of the Ninth Week in           
Ordinary Time 

7 am 
   +  Margaret Fajardo 
   +  Rosita Fajardo 

Friday, June 9, Friday of the Ninth Week in Ordinary 
Time, Saint Ephrem, Deacon, Doctor of the Church 

12:10 pm    +  Naomi & Robert Santiago 

Saturday, June 10, Saturday of the Ninth Week in         
Ordinary Time, Blessed Virgin Mary on Saturday 

7 am 
   For the Safe Return Back Home of Joann  
      Burger from her Trip 

Saturday, June 10, The Vigil of Solemnity of the Body & 
Blood of Christ 

4 pm    For the People of the Parish 

Sunday, June 11, Solemnity of the Body & Blood of Christ 

8 am 
   +  Gilbert Gonzales - Birthday 
   +  Marie S. & Louis G. Romero 

10 am    +  Darlene, Tim & Mark Holleran 

12:30 pm 
   Spanish 

   Para la Gente de Nuestra Parroquia 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/061123.cfm
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/060423.cfm
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/060423.cfm
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/060423.cfm
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/060523.cfm
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/060523.cfm
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/060623.cfm
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/060623.cfm
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/060623.cfm
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/060823.cfm
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/060823.cfm
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/f060923.cfm
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/f060923.cfm
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/061023.cfm
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/061023.cfm
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/061123.cfm
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/061123.cfm
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/061123.cfm
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BE A PART OF ST. MARY’S SCHOOL 

New student enrollment at St. Mary’s Catholic 
School is now underway for the 2023-24 school 
year.  We are a junior kindergarten thru eighth 

grade school offering Spanish, art, STREAM, PE, 
library, Religion, and music in addition to the core 

subjects.  We have a nurse and counselor on 
board as well.  We are also the only Catholic 
school in New Mexico to offer a dual language 

program in grades jk-2. This means that you can 
select whether to have your child learn in English 
or Spanish.  The highlight is a weekly celebration 

of the Mass. Give us a call at 242-6271 for more information or 

to arrange a tour.   

We are saving a seat 

for you!  

In addition to writing a check or using cash to contribute  
to Immaculate Conception Church’s ministries, you can go to the parish website: 
www.iccabq.org and click on the Online Giving button.   
There you can contribute to the Weekly Collection and Renovation Fund categories as well as 
such ministries as Bread & Blessings, Francis House, St. Vincent de Paul, Casa de las Comunidades, Annual Catholic 
Appeal and others.  This year you also can give a donation to our June 10th  Spring Fiesta to help defray the costs.  
Check out the Online Giving opportunities! 

Use Online 
Giving                     

at ICCABQ.org 

~~Carol Johansen,  
Teacher & Parishioner  

Income Including Online Giving   
Weekly Collection                       $  7,738.00 
St. Mary’s School     10.00 
Rejuvenation Fund           1,133.00 
St. Vincent de Paul Society 142.50 
Bread & Blessings 63.00 
Spring Fiesta 2023        915.00 
Francis House and Trinity House 1,020.00 
Office, Candles, ACA, CRS, Flowers 4,145.00 
Total Income  $  15,166.50 

Weekly Financial Report for the week of May 22 —May 28, 2023:  

Expenses   

Liturgy and Worship    $  00.00 

Religious Education   00.00 

School Support  00.00 

Clergy Administration 100.00 

Parish Administration 00.00 
Building and Land Operations    9,890.27 

Total Expenses  $   9,990.27 

MISSION STATEMENT:  

Saint Mary's Catholic School, a dual language 
community, embraces the Gospel message by 
enriching the world through Catholic 
teachings, academic excellence, Christian 
leadership and service. 

http://www.iccabq.org
https://www.ICCABQ.org
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If you are or know of any person living 
within our parish boundaries who 
needs any rent or utility assistance, 
please have them contact our parish 
Society of St. Vincent de Paul through 

the Parish Office or email iccabqsvdp@gmail.com.   

SSVDP assistance is available to everyone in need.  They 
do not need to be registered parishioners or Catholic to 
qualify. 

Upcoming Events 

Monthly  Luncheon ~ June 15 

Members of the parish meet for lunch 
once a month. We meet at the Sawmill 
Market (1909 Bellamah Ave NW). We try 

to meet in the center of the building around 11:30am.   
Come join us.  All are welcome.  It's fun and the food is 
good -- you can choose from many restaurants.    

 

The Apostleship of Prayer 

Apostles of Prayer offer themselves to God each day 
for the good of the world, the Church, one another, 
and the Holy Father’s Intentions.   

Begin with A Daily Offering 

Then, pray with the Pope for his intention each 
month: 

June ~ For Families 

We pray for Christian families around the world; may 
they embody and experience unconditional love and 
advance in holiness in their daily lives. 

Download Small  

Group Reflection 
(PDF) 

Pilgrimage to the Basilica of Our 
Lady of Guadalupe on her Feast Day.  
Saturday, December 9, through 
Saturday, December 16,, 2023.  Join the 
thousands who honor Our Lady with 
their devotions, prayers and dances on December 12.  
Also visit the colonial cities of Puebla, Guanajuato, San 
Miguel de Allende, Queretaro, etc.  Spiritual directors: 
Frs. Nathan Libaire and Juan Mendez.  $2,699.00 per 
person, double occupancy.  Limited spaces available. 
Sign up by May 1 for $200.00 off.  For more information 
and booking: Holy Land Travel Center 866-339-3323 
or info@holylandtc.com  

Dial 988:  
Help & Hope in New Mexico,   

The 24/7 Lifeline  
for Emotional, Mental,                                  

or Substance Misuse Support 

There will be no Welcoming 
Community PotLuck Meal during 
June.  Our next potluck will be in 
July 2.  We meet and eat in the 
fenced-in patio area between the 
Church and the Rectory on the 
Copper Street side of our facility.  
All are welcome. 

 

~~ Continued from Page 2. 

Jesus’ words are not well 
understood by the crowd; 
they argue that Jesus is 
not from heaven but born 
of Mary and Joseph.  The 
crowd also has trouble 
understanding how Jesus could give them his flesh to 
eat.  Jesus tells them that when they eat his flesh and 
drink his blood, they will remain forever connected to 
him.  These are difficult words, but they are important 
because they seek to show us our intimate connection 
with Jesus. 

This is the mystery that is at the heart of our 
Eucharistic theology.  In the elements of bread and 
wine, Jesus’ Body and Blood are truly present.  When 
we share in the Body and Blood of Christ, Jesus himself 
comes to dwell within us. This communion with the 
Lord makes us one body, brings us eternal life, and 
sends us forth to be Christ’s Body in the world.  

Resources  

Get Help in Violent Situations 
The Albuquerque Family Advocacy Center provides 
victims of domestic violence, child abuse, sexual 
assault and their families with a safe setting to assist in 
addressing and overcoming the trauma of their 
experience and break the cycle of violence that 
destroys families.  The Center is open 8am to 5pm 
weekdays.  Staff can be reached 24 hours a day at 505-
243-3333.  The website is www.cabq.gov/albuquerque-
family-advocacy-center.  It lists many more resources. 

Are you interested in learning English or 
Spanish?  If so, there is an opportunity to learn 
these languages at Casa de las Comunidades this 
summer.  For further information call Casa at 505 
265-2371.  

The Solemnity of the Most Holy 
Body & Blood of Christ 

mailto:iccabqsvdp@gmail.com
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1HbJ7qlDgf_uofpDUgy5c7tZO9lY580FV4JhdvRYGpBg/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1HbJ7qlDgf_uofpDUgy5c7tZO9lY580FV4JhdvRYGpBg/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1HbJ7qlDgf_uofpDUgy5c7tZO9lY580FV4JhdvRYGpBg/edit?usp=sharing
mailto:info@holylandtc.com
http://www.cabq.gov/albuquerque-family-advocacy-center
http://www.cabq.gov/albuquerque-family-advocacy-center
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Marriage Preparation: If you are 
interested in being married at Immaculate 
Conception Church, contact  Fr. Steve 
Rosera through the Parish 

Office or via his email: 
srosera@iccabq.org.   

We have experienced married couples 
who will help  engaged couples prepare 
for their wedding and marriage. 

About our blue recycling barrels. 
 The two barrels, now, are for glass only. 
 For mixed recycling, please use the 

recycling bin on the west (7th Street) 
side of St. Mary’s School. 

 Plastic bags can be recycled at some 
retailers, for example, Smiths. 

Baptisms are celebrated on the 
third Sunday of each month.   

Please call the Parish Office,          

505-247-4271 and ask for Deacon 

Don for more information. 

Consider a memorial brick for your 
family or faithfully departed in  our 
Prayer Garden.   

Each 4x8” brick costs $125.00 and 
may be engraved with up to 3 lines 
with 13 characters per line including spaces.   

Bricks are ordered in batches of 10.  Order forms are 
available on our website: ICCABQ.org . 

Weekend conversation starter -- 
nametags.  Look for the nametag tables 
as you enter the church for your week-

end Mass.  As a way of inviting a conversation 
with a stranger, put your first name on a nametag. 

Immaculate Conceptions 
Council 15788 is having 
a membership drive.   

You can join for free 
through June 30,2023.  

Online, go to KofC.org/joinus or scan 
the code above with your phone camera and enter 
Council 15788 when you fill out the information.  
The code is BlessedMcGiveny. 

Book Reading Group   
The Book Reading Group meets Wednesdays, 6 to 
7pm. We begin a discussion of Francis S. Collins’ The 
Language of God: A Scientist Presents Evidence for 
Belief on Wednesday, April 19.  This book is available 
from your favorite bookseller, and is available on 
Kindle, Audible, and other electronic platforms. 

Ongoing Activities 

At Home with the Word ~ Bible Study  

Our weekly bible study group, in which we discuss the 
upcoming Sunday Readings, meets every Wednesday 
from 2:30 to 3:30pm in the Rectory.  

You are welcome to join us at any time.  

We are using LTP’s At Home with the Word, 2023.  
Copies of the book are available in the Parish Office for 
$15 each.  All are welcome. 

WE STREAM MASS ON FACEBOOK AND YOUTUBE. 
To follow us on Facebook, find us at  
https://www.facebook.com/iccabq/  

on YouTube, find us at https://www.youtube.com/
channel/UCpsBXhOrta8CPn_htjXEwcw 

Volunteer teams wanted for Sunday morning 
coffee.    
Sunday Morning Coffee & More has changed from 
weekly to bi-weekly (every other Sunday). Here is the 
current schedule: 
 June 4th: Yes, 
 June 11th: No (Fiesta weekend), and 
 June 18th: Yes (Father’s Day). 
 June 25th: No 
If you would like Sunday Morning Coffee & More to 
return to every Sunday, please put together a team of 
three people and volunteer to cover a Sunday.  For 
more information, text Pat O’Meara at 505.944.5169. 

Rituals that Help Us Face Our Grief: This 
is the discussion topic after the 10am Mass 
on Sunday, June 4, (outdoors near the 
coffee).  Three short videos:  What Is 
Lament?  with Aubrey Sampson; The Need for Lament 
(Psalms)  with Walter Brueggemann; and Two Reasons 
Why We Don't Know How to Lament with Mark 
Vroegop.  For the video links email Pat O’Meara, 
pomearanm@gmail.com or text him at 505.944.5169.  

Sunday Discussions after the 10am Mass:  We will 
not have a discussion on Father’s Day, June 18th. 

mailto:Fr%20Steve%20Rosera%20%3csrosera@iccabq.org%3e
https://www.iccabq.org/living-and-memorial-bricks
https://www.kofc.org/secure/en/join/join-the-knights.html
https://www.kofc.org/secure/en/join/join-the-knights.html
https://www.facebook.com/iccabq/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCpsBXhOrta8CPn_htjXEwcw
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCpsBXhOrta8CPn_htjXEwcw
mailto:pomearanm@gmail.com
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Altar Servers 

If you are in the 4th grade or older   and 
have made your First Holy Communion and 

you would like to be an altar server then, 
WE NEED YOU!  

We especially need altar servers  at the 
Saturday 4pm Mass and the Sunday 8am Mass 

Please contact Fr. Steve through the Parish Office or at 
srosera@iccabq.org . Thank you. 

Gift bearers are needed for weekend 
Masses to carry the bread and wine to 
the Presider during the Preparation of 
the Gifts.  Gift Bearers can be couples, 
families, or individuals.   

Talk to an usher before Mass to see if you are 
needed.  If you have questions, contact Erne Woodley 
at 505-340-5292. 

CATHOLIC CHARITIES has many volunteer 
opportunities.  However, the greatest need is for Senior 
Transportation Drivers.  

Contact: Linda Seabrooks at 
(505) 724-4634 or at 
seabrooksl@ccasfnm.org 

Volunteer Opportunities 

Our Communion to the Homebound  

If you take communion to those who 
cannot join us at Mass, take your pyx 
to the Sacristy before Mass.  The 
Presider will fill it after Communion and then invite 
you to the foot of the altar and, with a blessing, 
return it to you.  You should have a burse in which to 
carry your pyx.  Then return to your seat for the Final 
Blessing. 

St. Benedict Joseph Labre Ministry serves the 
homeless and others in need with care 
packages that you and other parishioners 
can hand out from your vehicle when you 
encounter a person asking for money.  We 
ask your help to: 
 Provide supplies for the care packages; 
 Make the care packages; 
 Take the care packages with you at the end of your 

Sunday mass so you may hand them out. 

Commonly needed items are: Protein bars, Granola, 
breakfast bars, snack bags of nuts, water cartons (for 
environmental purposes), toothpaste, toothbrushes, 
Personal Cleansing Cloths, Woman’s personal hygiene 
products, Chap stick, Socks, hand lotion, anything that 
can be placed in a 1-gallon zip lock bag, so long as it is 
not bulky; and 1-gallon zip lock bags.  

For information, call Phyllis Ortiz at  505-231-5902.   

Volunteer Parish Positions Available ~~ 
Videographers Needed.    If you are 
interested in helping to stream, the 
10am and 12:30pm Sunday Masses, 
contact Fr. Steve by calling the Parish Office at 505-
247-4271 or by email at srosera@iccabq.org.   
Streaming the Mass is fairly easy, and most of the 
setup is already in place.  The work involves 
redirecting the camera during the Mass so that it 
focuses on the action taking place.  This is a volunteer 
position. 

Francis House Catholic 
Worker needs REGULAR 

Volunteers and Substitutes. 
Consider being a regular or a sub or an occasional 
donor to prepare food or provide clothes.  We also 
accept tax-free donations using Immaculate 
Conception’s Online Giving at: https://
www.osvhub.com/iccabq/giving/funds/francis-house-
catholic-worker   Francis House has had an unusual 
turnover recently.  We needs sandwiches once a month 
for the following days: Tuesdays, Fridays and Saturdays.  
If you can help, call Linda for details at 505-515-6241.  
This is a great ministry for a person, a family, or a 
group!  Francis House is open Fridays, Saturdays, 
Sundays, Mondays, and Tuesdays, 8:30 to 1:30 or until 
food runs out.  It is closed on Wednesdays and 
Thursdays.  It’s address is 8016 Zuni SE across from Car 
Wash.  ~~Linda (lbluejay46@yahoo.com)  
 ~~and  Glenn (gmrosendale@gmail.com) 

Lectors and Eucharistic Ministers : If you are scheduled to 
serve via the MSP app and find that you cannot, click 
the request sub button in the app.  This gives other 
ministers a chance to volunteer to take your place and 
alerts the sacristan that you're not available.  Many of 
you are doing this - some are not.  Thanks for your 
cooperation and continued service.  If unclear on how 
to do this, contact Fr. Steve, one of the sacristans, or a 
fellow minister. 

mailto:srosera@iccabq.org
mailto:seabrooksl@ccasfnm.org
mailto:srosera@iccabq.org
https://www.osvhub.com/iccabq/giving/funds/francis-house-catholic-worker
https://www.osvhub.com/iccabq/giving/funds/francis-house-catholic-worker
https://www.osvhub.com/iccabq/giving/funds/francis-house-catholic-worker
mailto:lbluejay46@yahoo.com
mailto:/gmrosendale@gmail.co
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Help Communities 
Overcome Hunger and 

Poverty.          
Urge Congress to increase 

lifesaving foreign 
assistance.   Take Action.  

Information from the Archdiocese of Santa Fe 

Social Action Summer Institute in 
Atlanta:  

Out of the Shadows:  
Shining a Light on Human Trafficking  
The annual Social Action Summer 
Institute will be taking place in-person 
at Emory University in Atlanta from Wednesday to 
Saturday July 12-15.   

This year’s theme is Out of the Shadows: Shining a 
Light on Human Trafficking.  Programming will 
emphasize the various facets of human trafficking, 
including sex, labor and migrant trafficking, as well as 
how the Catholic Church, people of faith and/or 
community organizations respond to this pro-life issue. 
This issue demonstrates how the entire community 
must come together to put an end to human trafficking. 
Watch for more information here: https://
www.catholicroundtable.org/events/social-action-
summer-institute-sasi. 

We’re All Part of God’s Plan(et) is a national Laudato 
Si’ awareness and engagement campaign to educate and 
inspire U.S. Catholics to more fully embrace and act upon 
the teachings of Laudato Si’. This effort is organized 
by Catholic Climate Covenant. The campaign also 
includes the support and engagement of many other 
Catholic partners who together are working on 
engagement, outreach, programming, education, and 
other activities. Learn more and join in this effort by 
visiting www.godsplanet.us website. 

Advocate the Green Climate 
Fund!   

Ask Congress to address the 
impacts and root causes of 
climate change by investing 
in the Green Climate Fund. 

 Act Now! 

Happy Father’s Day, June 18  

All men are called to the vocation of spiritual 
fatherhood; some are also called to live this out as 
fathers of biological, adopted, or foster children. 

The societal observance of Father’s Day, in addition 
to the traditional observance of the holiday, is also 
an opportunity to highlight the spiritual fatherhood 
of godparents, priests, deacons, uncles, and other 
men who often serve as fathers in important ways 
within extended family, parish communities, or 
individuals’ lives. 

New! End of Life Resources from USCCB 

The recent celebration of the Ascension of the 
Lord recalls our hopeful anticipation of passing 
into eternal life and the care that is due to those 
who are passing from this life into the next.  

In 2020, the Congregation for the Doctrine of the 
Faith published the letter Samaritanus bonus 
("on the care of persons in the critical and 
terminal phases of life").  Read the Samaritanus 
bonus letter here.   

The Secretariat of Pro-Life Activities has 
produced several resources, available in both 
English and Spanish, to accompany this letter:  

 Samaritanus bonus: A Compendium - This 
compendium contains summaries of each 
section of Samaritanus bonus and was 
prepared by the secretariat to serve as a 
resource on and introduction to the letter.  It 
can be used on its own or in conjunction with 
the study guide.  

 Samaritanus bonus: Study Guide - This study 
guide is designed to be used in group settings 
to discuss and reflect on Samaritanus bonus.  It 
can be used in conjunction with either 
Samaritanus bonus: A Compendium or with the 
full document.  This study guide provides 
Scripture passages, prayers, and discussion 
questions to help participants reflect more 
deeply on the letter and its central themes and 
teachings.  

 The Witness of the Good Samaritan: Palliative 
Care and Hospice - This four-page document 
offers a brief overview of key points from 
Samaritanus bonus with specific focus on what 
it says about palliative care and hospice. 

Save the Date!  
3rd World Day for Grandparents & Elderly 

will be July 23, 2023  

https://support.crs.org/act/budget?ms=mamcrs0223m2c00gen00&_ga=2.212017879.276174697.1678905245-862591443.1654197490
https://www.catholicroundtable.org/events/social-action-summer-institute-sasi
https://www.catholicroundtable.org/events/social-action-summer-institute-sasi
https://www.catholicroundtable.org/events/social-action-summer-institute-sasi
https://catholicclimatecovenant.org/
http://www.godsplanet.us/
https://support.crs.org/act/green-climate-fund?ms=mamcrs0222ccc00gen01&_ga=2.177292006.276174697.1678905245-862591443.1654197490
https://godsplanet.us/
https://press.vatican.va/content/salastampa/en/bollettino/pubblico/2020/09/22/200922a.html
https://www.usccb.org/prolife/catholic-care-sick-and-dying
https://www.usccb.org/prolife/catholic-care-sick-and-dying
https://www.usccb.org/resources/samaritanus-bonus-compendium
https://www.usccb.org/resources/samaritanus-bonus-study-guide
https://www.usccb.org/resources/witness-good-samaritan-palliative-care-and-hospice
https://www.usccb.org/resources/witness-good-samaritan-palliative-care-and-hospice
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Si tiene conocimiento de cualquier persona que viva 
dentro de los límites de la parroquia que tenga 
necesidad de asistencia para pagar utilidades o renta, 
indique que se comuniquen con The St. Vincent de 

Paul Clearinghouse al tel 505 346-1500.  La 
ayuda de SVDP esta disponible a todos 
aquellos que tengan necesidad.  No es 
necesario ser miembro de la parroquia, o 
católicao para obtener dicha ayuda. 

AYUDA DISPONIBLE, hable con alguien hoy.                   
No está solo. 

CADENA NACIONAL DE PREVENCION DEL SUICIDIO 

Abierta por 24 horas al dia en espanol e ingles. 

APRENDA MÁS ~ 988 

A partir del 16 de julio, los estadounidenses podrán 
llamar o enviar mensajes de texto a un nuevo número 
de teléfono, 988, si sienten que están experimentando 
una crisis de salud mental y/o corren el riesgo de 
suicidarse. 

Lineas de Crisis en Nuevo México 
1-855-NMCRISIS (1-855-662-7474) nmcrisisline.com 

El padre Steve invita adolescentes y 
jóvenes a participar activamente en las 
misas del domingo… como servidores del 
altar/monaguillos.  Se requiere que hayan 
hecho su primera comunión. 

 COMPARTIRA A CRISTO  
 SERVIR A CRISTO  

Para celebrar un bautizo por favor 
marque a la oficina (505) 247-4271 y 
pregunte por el Diacono Don. 

Conviértete en 
voluntario.  
Hacer  la 

diferencia. 

Fiesta Parroquial y Rifa 

Marque su calendario para nuestra Fiesta 
anual de la Primavera de la Inmaculada 
Concepción el Sábado 10 de junio, a partir 
de las 10 a.m. 

Venga y únase a nosotros para el desayuno a las 10 am y 
luego al mediodía habra otros deliciosos alimentos.  

Habra música, juegos, bingo y baile toda la tarde.  
La Fiesta terminará con la Misa a las 4pm. 
Los boletos de la rifa están disponibles en la parte atras 
de la iglesia. Recoga un par de libros y véndalos por 
beneficio de la parroquia. 

Catequesis Familiar  
Si usted quiere empezar, ¡puede 
registrarse ahora! Comuníquese con la 
oficina parroquial al (505) 247-4271 o 
con uno de los coordinadores de clase 
Debbie García (505) 385-8303 

Sesiones de Catequesis para adultos que necesitan 
recibir algu n sacramento (primera comunio n, 
confirmacio n o matrimonio) durante el mes de Julio y 
Agosto.   
Por Favor comunicarse con la Hermana Teresa 505-
850-3906 o con la oficina parroquial 505-247-4271 

El mes de junio no tendremos la reunión mensual. 
Únase a nosotros para la Fiesta Parroquial Anual el 10 
de junio de 2023 de 10:00 a.m. - 3:00 pm. 

¡Necesitamos su ayuda para que nuestra fiesta tenga 
éxito! Para ser voluntario en una de las actividades que 
se llevan a cabo, comuníquese con Tere Peña (505) 385-
9271 

Necesitamos ayuda para vender más boletos de la rifa. 
Alguien estará en la entrada de la Iglesia con boletos 

Esta  interesado en aprender ingles o espan ol? Casa 
de las comunidades ofrece la oportunidad durante 
este verano. Para mas informacion por favor 
comuniquese al telefono de Casa (505) 265-2371 

 

 

Gustaría ser Ministro 

de Eucaristía o Lector? 

Por favor hable con el 

Padre Steve para más 

información.  

Puede comunicarse con 

él por la oficina 

Parroquial o por email 

srosera@iccabq.org  

http://nmcrisisline.com/
mailto:srosera@iccabq.org

